
 

 

HKTA YYI Shek Wai Kok Primary School 

Primary 1 to 6 Special Arrangements (202201108) 

 

25th January, 2022 

Dear Parents, 

 

Considering the latest pandemic situation, there will be special arrangements about the school affairs in late 

January to mid February. Details are as follows: 

 

(1) In order to safeguard the health of parents and students, the originally scheduled day of homework 

submission and collection (27th January, 2022) will be cancelled. Amended date will be announced as 

soon as possible. 

 

(2) The originally scheduled “Chinese Culture Day” (28th January, 2022) will be postponed, students 

have to attend online lessons on that day according to their class timetable.  

 

(3) Exam coverage, holiday homework and related information will be distributed online. Be reminded that 

the date of examination may be adjusted referring to actual pandemic situation and guidelines from the 

Education Bureau. 

 

(4) Community-based tutorial classes will be continued until 27th January, 2022. 

 

(5) The upcoming Lunar New Year holiday is between 31st January,2022 (Monday) and 10th February, 2022 

(Thursday). After the holiday, normal lessons will be resumed on 11th February, 2022 and the mode of 

learning will refer to guidelines from the Education Bureau. 

 

(6) According to the implementation of “vaccine bubble”, starting from 24th February,2022, all school 

visitors including volunteers, parents and caretakers have to present vaccination records of at least the 

first dose of COVID-19 vaccine prior to their entry into school premises. At the same time, visitors have 

to use the “LeaveHomeSafe” mobile application each time they enter school area. Students entering 

school premises can be exempted. We hope that parents can cooperate in such measures so as to 

facilitate a more convenient school entry. 

 

From time to time, parents should adopt suitable disease prevention measures and pay attention to child’s 

health condition. In the period of face-to-face classes suspension and Lunar New year holiday, it is important 

to avoid going to crowded, poorly ventilated places and social gatherings in order to lower the chance of 

getting infected. In addition, we should maintain a balanced diet, exercise regularly and have sufficient rest 

so as to strengthen our immunity. If infection symptoms appear, please seek medical assistance as soon as 

possible and stay at home. 

 

Our school will continue to provide information about the latest notifications and arrangements via school 

website and eClass Parent App, please pay close attention. 

 

Should you have any enquiries, please contact school office at 24165447. 

 

 

 

Wish you a happy and healthy Chinese New Year! 

 

 

 

Best Regards, 

 

Mak Yee Wah 

Principal 


